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MEMORANDUM
TO:

Senator Kevin Meyer, Chair


Legislative Budget and Audit Committee
FROM:

David Ryland 

Habitat Biologist

DATE:

June 15, 2010
SUBJECT:
FY 2011 Budget request for Navigable Waters and RS 2477 Program
The Department of Fish and Game (ADF&G) plays an important role in maintaining and defending public access to public resources across Alaska.  The navigable waters and RS 2477 program in the Division of Sport Fish performs research to support the state's claim to title to submerged lands underlying navigable water bodies, to maintain public access easements and historical RS 2477 trails, and to investigate and resolve public access complaints.  As the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) continues to work through land conveyances under ANCSA, and more land passes into private hands, it becomes more important for the state to remain diligent in asserting its right to ownership of submerged lands and preserving access via easements and RS 2477 rights-of-way.  A recent decision by BLM rejecting the state's application for a recordable disclaimer of interest for the Stikine River illustrates one of the hurdles the state is facing in resolving these issues.
In the past, LB&A has recognized the importance and need for this work and has contracted with ADF&G to serve in this role.  The primary source of funding for this work is through your contract with ADF&G.  As such, we are requesting that the committee continue your contract with us for FY 2011.  We are requesting $75,100, which will fund one staff position for nine months.  With this funding the department can continue to perform state priority navigability research and access defense, both independently and in partnership with the Alaska Department of Natural Resources, to ensure continued public access to public resources.  

Thank you for considering our request.  The ADF&G welcomes the opportunity to discuss these issues with the committee.  Please contact me at 267-2341 if you have questions or would like further information.

cc: 
Bob Pawlowski, LB&A 

Tina Cunning, ADF&G
Jennifer Yuhas, ADF&G
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